
RECREATION BOARD                                               AUGUST 11, 2025 

 

MEMBERS: 

 

Julie LaRue, Chairman 

Bryan Meck 

David Allen 

Tim Thompson- absent 

Regina Sousa-absent 

 

Also present:  Mark Cain, Recreation Director 

 

The meeting began at 6:30 PM. 

 

SUMMER RECREATION: 

 

The Summer Recreation program ended on August 8, 2025.  Mr. Cain said that for the most part 

all went well.  There will be some employees that will not be asked back next year.  Mr. Cain 

said that a survey was given out with a very positive response.  There were some suggestions 

given such as starting the program earlier and having different field trips (such as Kershaw Park 

and mini golf).  Parents commented that they would like to see the leaders and assistants do a 

better job of welcoming campers when they arrive and engaging with them through the day. 

 

BUDGET: 

 

Mr. Cain said that he has turned in the budget for next year.  Mr. Cain said he has increased the 

pay $.75 for assistants and $1.00 for leaders. 

 

TRUNK N TREAT: 

 

Trunk and Treat will be held on October 25, 2025 from 12:00-2:00 PM.  The Recreation 

members should arrive at 11:30 AM.   

 

CHRISTMAS CELEBRATION: 

 

The Christmas celebration will be held on December 5, 2025 from 6:00-7:30 PM 

 

 MERTENSIA PARK: 

 

Mr. Cain said that the pickle ball players have asked if the town could purchase some sun shade 

screens about 60 X 6 feet for the courts.  The Recreation members voted “aye” to purchase. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 PM. 

 

The next meeting will be held on September 15, 2025 at 6:30 PM. 

 

The minutes were recorded by Mary Richter, Clerk of the Board. 

 

 

 

 


